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UNCLASSIFIED/ ot
Closure Recommendation Memorandum
Case Number: 20-0054-C Date of Entry: 6 July 2020
Primary Investigator: (P)(?’)
Narrative:

(U/FFEEBT An NGA contract employee, who works at Aerospace Data Facility — East (ADF-E), reported an incident to NRO
OIG and NGA OIG, regarding an NGA security officer asking him questions regarding his mental state (specifically potential
PTSD) after a confrontation the employee had with another employee at ADF-E regarding that employee frequenting a
restroom on a floor on which he did not work.

Last Investigative Step:
(U) Provide NGA required support

Resolution:
{(U) Referred

Case Closure Recommenaation Justification

Additional information:

(U/F8E8HN December 2019 complainant filed an Office of Inspector General {OIG) complaint to both the National
Reconnaissance Office (NRO) and National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency (NGA) OiGs regarding potential security and
Equal Employment Opportunity {EEQ) issues at NRO’s Aerospace Data Facility — East {ADF-E). Because the allegations
involved NGA officers supporting an NGA program, the NRO referred (D)(3)
this to NGA OIG for action by that office on 3 January 2020 stating the NRO OIG would provide support to any
investigation NGA OIG deemed appropriate. NRO OIG’s support solely consisted of correspondence with NRO's Office of
Security and Counterintelligence (OS&Cl} about actions it took regarding this issue since part of the allegation involved a
security matter. On 29 June 2020 thezat NGA stated it no longer required NRO OIG’s assistance in this
matter. As such, this case is recommended for closure as referred.
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